MEMORANDUM OF AGREEMENT

Orange County Attorneys Association (OCAA) and County of Orange

OCAA and the County of Orange agree that effective upon this Memorandum of Agreement being ratified by the OCAA membership and approved by the Board of Supervisors, all terms of the 2007-2009 Memorandum of Understanding will be supplanted by this Memorandum of Agreement and extended for an additional year until June 16, 2011.

The parties’ agreement herein to extend the terms of the 2007-2009 Memorandum of Understanding for an additional year is beyond the automatic extension provided for in Article XXVI of the 2007-2009 Memorandum, as the parties are in agreement that OCAA and the County have satisfied the requirements of Article XXVI for an automatic extension until June 17, 2010 of the 2007-2009 Memorandum of Understanding.

OCAA and the County of Orange agree that the general salary increase of 3.5%, which was to be effective June 19, 2009, will be deferred until June 18, 2010. There will be no retroactivity of the 3.5% general salary increase as a result of this deferral and no interest will paid by the County on the deferred salary increase upon payment of the 3.5% general salary increase effective June 18, 2010.

The parties agree that commencing in May of 2010, OCAA and the County will meet to examine the financial situation of the County. Once the exchange of information necessary to that process is complete, OCAA and the County agree to meet and consider a further deferral of the general salary increase of 3.5%, which is to be paid effective June 18, 2010. Any further deferral beyond June 18, 2010 will only occur if both parties are in agreement that a further deferral should occur.
The parties agree to continue to meet and confer regarding the implementation of a Health Reimbursement Account which will be completed in order to be implemented at the same time that the 3.5% general salary increase is paid to the bargaining unit represented by OCAA.

The parties agree that Article XXVI, Section 2 regarding discussions of an increase in the amount of annual leave and vacation cash out will be eliminated as part of this Memorandum of Agreement.

Upon adoption of this Memorandum of Agreement by the Board of Supervisors, the parties agree that they will meet and confer to reach a resolution regarding implementing a third tier of retirement on or before June 18, 2010.
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